
From: Jay 
To: cityclerk@cityofpetaluma
Cc: Karen Nau
Subject: Re: Little Woods Mobile Villa closure
Date: Sunday, August 6, 2023 4:05:12 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear Petaluma City Council members,

Our family resides at Little Woods Mobile Home park, and we are distressed about the
potential closure that Harmony Communities has proposed.

Our family has lived at the park for a number of years now, and our daughter attends school
locally, my wife and I work locally, we attend church locally, and we could not continue our
current lives and our involvement in the community, if we were forced to move somewhere
else. 

We moved to a mobile home park because that's what was financially possible in the area, and
the loss of Little Woods would completely eliminate the possibility of living in Petaluma. I grew
up in Petaluma and had always hoped to continue to live here as I grew older. Little Woods
finally gave me that chance and is allowing our daughter the opportunity to grow up in one of
the best towns in the country. 

In addition to the major disruption it would cause in our lives, my mother and stepfather live
in Petaluma, and we are by far the closest family members to them. If we had to leave the
area they would lose that support just at the time in their lives when it is becoming most
crucial.

We thank you for the support you have shown so far (especially for the active involvement
that Council member Nau has shown), and we fervently hope for your continued support in
opposing the closure of our home and the forced relocation it would require.

Thank you,

Jay, Hannah & Athena Stewart
Little Woods Mobile Villa
Petaluma, CA
08-06-23
_______________________________________ 




